

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE GOVERNING BOARD

OF WESTMINSTER NURSERY SCHOOL HELD ON 24 MARCH 2016
AT THE SCHOOL (Commencing 4pm)
Governors Present: 
Cllr Mrs D Flude       Chair
Mrs E Smith             Headteacher

Mrs F Austin

Mrs S Humphries

Mrs H Oldham
Also in attendance: 
Mrs D Frost           School Bursar
Mrs L Taylor         Clerk to the Governors

PART ONE

1. APOLOGIES AND AOB ITEMS

Apologies were received and accepted from Donna Reed (DR) and Janet Jardine (JJ).

No further part one business was tabled to be considered at the end of the meeting.

2. CONFLICT OF INTEREST

To declare any potential pecuniary interest or conflict of interest between an individual and the governing body as a whole in connection with the business to be discussed during the meeting.


The following were declared:

· Cllr Flude declared she is a local councillor a governor at Pebble Brook Primary School, Crewe and a Trustee at Shavington High School
3. MEMBERSHIP
The resignation of parent governor, Estell Hill, was received by the board of governors.
The current vacancies for 2 co-opted and 1 parent governor were discussed; there has been some interest in the parent governor vacancy. 

No terms of office are due to expire before the summer meeting.  
4. PART ONE MINUTES

The part one minutes of the autumn term full governing board meeting on 26th November 2015 were agreed as an accurate record and signed by the Chair.
The part one and two minutes of the EFGB held on 25th February 2016 were agreed as an accurate record. There is a part two item recorded in the minutes, regarding which the Chair is in consultation with Peter Bates from CE finance team.

5. MATTERS ARISING

Mrs Oldham will be attending 1-2-3 Magic training after the Easter break.

EFGB held on 25th February: The Chair is in consultation with Peter Bates from CE finance team regarding an item of part two business recorded in the minutes.
6. CHAIR’S ACTION

Chair’s action is minuted under Part two EFGB minutes.  
7. PART ONE REPORTS FROM COMMITTEES AND REPORTS FROM GOVERNORS WITH SPECIAL RESPONSIBILITIES

Chairs and Personnel 13.1.16: The committee recommended the adoption of the CEC living wage; this affects 2 members of staff. This was agreed by the board of governors.
Tapestry and data collection were discussed.

Next year’s budget will be effected by changes in legislation to pensions and an increase of 1.4% in N.I contributions. This was agreed by the board of governors.

Premises Committee 4.3.16: 
The Pentagon lottery bid is to be submitted once questions have been answered that have been received from Pentagon. The school will not incur costs for the application and is not obliged to continue with the order if the Lottery Bid is unsuccessful.
Finance Committee 9.3.16:

The spring term 2015/16 budget update showed projected figures of:
2015/16 £1,316 surplus.

2016/17 £13,426 deficit.

2017/18 a £12,096 surplus.

The Manual of Internal Procedures, Statements of Internal Controls, Business Continuity Plan were reviewed and accepted by the committee.
The SFVS is completed ready for submission.

The board of governors accepted the minutes and thanked Mrs Frost for all her hard work.

Curriculum Committee 11.3.16: Meetings have been held regularly to look at data tracking. Governors asked for a 3 year forecast, which proved difficult to do as data from 3 years ago was collated in a different format. A 2 year tracking will eventually evidence trends.
Governors have been concerned by the difference in attainment between children attending morning and afternoon sessions. HO is looking into the data, it was noted the afternoon sessions have less children and more staff.

Performance Summary:  There were no surprises with the data, it reflects staff knowledge of children and the weight of EAL. This is being addressed in lots of ways including focussed work and 100 key words.

Behaviour is lower in boys than girls; it is a boy heavy cohort at the moment.

ES noted, with the cohort it is important to look at the individual progress from baseline, and look at how many points of individual progress have been made. Working with two year olds will have an impact.  

The board of governors are pleased with the overall progress and SEND progress.

(ES) The progress the 2 year olds have made is partially due to the experienced E.Y teaching staff and the investment in setting up the model. Whilst there are budgetary implications this has proved to be a worthwhile investment to ensure the provision is of the highest quality for our most disadvantaged 2 year olds.
Governor Comment: The importance of early education is invaluable.
Recommendations requiring FGB approval

· The draft budget 2016/17 shows a projected deficit of 10.5k, and a projected c/fwd 2017/18 of 4k. At this time, this was agreed by full board of governors. It was noted the new funding formula and 30 hours of childcare may benefit the nursery. 

· Staffing structure for 2016-17: L6 Headteacher, full time lead teacher, 1 x full time TA, 3 x part time TA, admin, caretaker and lunchtime assistant was agreed by the board of governors  
8. HEADTEACHER’S REPORT AND MATTERS ARISING

8.1. The part one Headteacher’s report contained the following:
Staffing

Staff Development
Pupils

Parents

Early Years Pupil Premium

Performance Data/ Tracking Update

Premises

Health and Safety

Safeguarding

Community Links

All Party Parliamentary Group on Nursery Schools and Nursery Classes

School Development Plan Key Priorities 2015/16

8.2. The Headteacher presented items of note from the report:
Staff Development: 2 new courses, Basic Fire Safety Awareness and Basic Legionella Management have been obtained by DF. Basic Legionella Management also obtained by K Sarson.  Basic Fire Safety Awareness has been attained by H Oldham
Pupils: NOR are currently 49; EAL is currently 52%. 
Parents: All have received the ½ termly Newsletters/Parents as Partners and viewed Learning Journeys. 
Moderation and scrutiny of learning journeys and tracking continue.

Pupil Premium (PP): 8 pupils currently receive EYPP.

Performance Data/ Tracking: Updated tracking data has been received by governors.

Health and Safety: Sovereign Playgrounds have been asked to complete the repair to the artificial grass within 2 weeks, which to date has not been carried out.

The CE annual Schools Health, Safety and Risk Management is due to be carried out on 1.4.16.
The annual Fire Risk Assessment has been carried out which cost £300; DF has fed back to CE following this visit.

The ChESS compliance visit report has been received; the score was 100%.

Safeguarding: There were no items to report.

Community Links: The PCSO has continued with regular visits. Members of staff from Springfield and Adelaide School have visited this term.

All Party Parliamentary Group on Nursery Schools and Nursery Classes: A summary of the meeting was received by the board, 2 further meetings are scheduled.

9. STRATEGIC DEVELOPMENT PLAN (SDP)

Key priorities against the SDP is included in the Headteacher’s report.
10. DIRECTORS REPORT
The Director of Children’s Service Report for the Spring Term 2016 contained the following matters: 
1. Governance and Liaison update

2. Annual HMI Report: Implications for Cheshire East 

3. Education Welfare Service and Academy Charges

4. Newly Qualified Teachers

5. Cheshire East Information, Advice and Support Service (CEIAS)

6. Student Safeguarding Groups

7. Hate Crime

8. Domestic Abuse Developments

9. School Trips in light of Paris terrorist attacks

10. Fair Access Protocol

11. Pupil Premium for children adopted from care

12. Model Education HR Policies for Schools and Academies
The report and a précis had been forwarded to governors and relevant items taken to committees.
The update to the school governance regulations regarding DBS checks was discussed. Action: DF: review all governor DBS checks after Easter break.

There was discussion of the time taken to complete EHCP’s.

11. GOVERNOR MONITORING, TRAINING AND DEVELOPMENT

SW reported that the governor skills audit return had been reviewed looking at essential and desirable skills.

Overall on essential skills, the score was 4/5. Areas to develop are financial oversight; in-house training will be arranged.
For succession planning and to gain experience towards chairing, opportunities will be given to present data and broaden skills.

A governor training grid will be updated following governor attendance at training.

It was noted that DR receives training via another school board membership.

Action: Clerk: email SW training attended. completed.
Action: DF: email clerk completed SFVS questionnaire. completed.
12. SCHOOL POLICIES

The Pay Policy was agreed following amendment to include the Headteachers pay scale. (Lynne please see attached for other policies agreed by committee’s)
13. MEETINGS

The date next full governing body meeting was confirmed as 7th July 2016 at 1pm.
14. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
There was none.

Part one of the meeting closed
                                              .…………………………………………….Chair

                                      ..……………………………………………Date
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